
 

To: Superintendent Ty Mase  
and LPSD School Board 
Members 

From: 
Jerry Fisher, Principal 
Hannah Ward, Head Teacher 

 

Outstanding Activities and Events 

We hosted a Christmas Play and Potluck, on the 18th. On the 15th, student 
government hosted a donation bingo night with the help of parents and our secondary 
class.  
 
We also had a Polar Express party in the Elementary class. Students came to school 
in their pajamas, and enjoyed snacks, games, and arts and crafts activities.   
 

Personnel  
Our personnel are doing great! Hannah Ward in our primary classroom, and Rob 
Fagerquist in our secondary classroom are excited to have finished their first 
semester in Pilot Point. They are looking forward to a fantastic spring semester.   

Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress 

The teachers are doing their best to make their lessons culturally relevant for our 
students.  

Technology Progress 

Technology is working ok. The internet issues have been fixed and computers are no 
longer being kicked off the wifi. We still need a projector installed in the secondary 
classroom. 
 

Facility Update 

 Our secondary class has almost finished building the trash bin. We are excited to get 
it outside so we no longer have to keep our trash in the hallway.   
 
Repairs needed: Our carpets are ripped and bubbled and creating a tripping hazard 
for teachers and students.  

LSAC Activity 

We had our LSAC meeting on the 12th. We discussed night gym, the Christmas Play, 
and current activities going around the school.  
 



Volunteer Report 

 

Professional Development 

Our professional development has been centered around the Crisis Prevention 
training. We were very thankful to have Mr. Richter come down to walk our staff 
through the training.   

Pupil Attendance 
 

Students are excited to be out for Christmas break. At this time of year we have seen 
a drop in student attendance as families are traveling.  

Student and Staff Safety 

Students safety lessons this month have been centered on sharing and taking pride 
in our school. 

Subsistence Calendar 

Students are making gains as they progress through the year. Students that did not 
finish levels at the end of last year are making their way towards end of level tests. 
We expect to have several students pass levels soon after we come back from 
Christmas Break.   
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